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February, 2023 

 

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT 

 Capt. Sam Voltaggio, FF Dan Knepley and FF Jeffrey Campbell conducted two smoke 

detector installations for residents on February 6, 2023. 

 Capt. Sam Voltaggio, FF Timothy Mackenzie and FF Jeffrey Campbell conducted a 

smoke detector installation for a resident on February 8, 2023. 

 Capt. Jase Lawver, Sgt. Carlie Morris and FF Daniel Hill conducted a station tour of 

Station 12 for a Girls Scout troop on February 20, 2023. 

 Director Richard Duffany participated as a judge at the Hamburg Township Library Chili 

Cook-off event on February 18, 2023. 

 

PERSONNEL 

 FF Daniel Sadowski resigned from the department effective February 1, 2023. 

 FF Thomas Pawley was hired as a Community Risk Reduction Firefighter effective 

February 8, 2023. 

 Officer Steven Boussie was hired as a full-time police officer effective February 22, 

2023. 

 

COMMUNICATIONS 

 Director Richard Duffany received a thank you letter from Holy Spirit Catholic School 

on February 6, 2023 for participating in their Public Safety Day event. 

 The police department received a thank you letter from State Representative Julie Brixie  

(East Lansing area) for the response by members of our department to the MSU active 

shooter event which occurred on February 13, 2023. Sgt. Anthony Wallace and  

Sgt. Steve Locke responded as members of the Livingston County Swat team. 

 The police department received a thank you letter from U.S. Representative Elissa 

Slotkin for the response by members of our department to the MSU active shooter event 

which occurred on February 13, 2023. 

 

TRAINING 

POLICE  

 Officer Daniel Bromley participated in Dive Team training on February 12, 2023. 
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 Deputy Director Dariusz Nisenbaum attended the Michigan Association of Chiefs of 

Police conference in Grand Rapids February 8, 2023 – February 10, 2023. 

 Sgt. Anthony Wallace, Sgt. Megan Paul and Officer Kim Leeds attended Tactical 

Medical training in Howell on February 13, 2023. 

 Officer Sean Hogan participated in Drone Team training on February 13, 2023. 

 Officer Adam Fischhaber, Officer Dahne DeBottis, Officer Sean Hogan and Officer Josh 

Pedersen participated in Drone Team training on February 14, 2023. 

 Sgt. Steve Locke, Officer Justin Harvey, Officer Adam Fischhaber and Officer Jason 

Grim attended Tactical Medical training in Brighton on February 15, 2023.  

 Sgt. Anthony Wallace and Officer Steve Locke participated in SWAT training on 

February 17, 2023. 

 Sgt. Alysha Garbacik, Officer Spencer Flavin and Officer Josh Pedersen attended 

Tactical Medical Training in Howell on February 20, 2023. 

 Sgt. Alysha Garbacik and Officer Justin Harvey attended Negotiator Team training on 

February 22, 2023 in Howell.  

 

FIRE 

 FF Joseph Acuff and FF Dennis Bakke participated in OJT training (February 1st, 8th and 

15th). 

 Sgt. Timothy Begnoche and Sgt. Scott Flohr attended the Fire Officer 1 course  

 (February 6th, 13th, 20th, and 27th).   

 FF Timothy Mackenzie attended the Instructor Coordinator course (February 6th, 13th, 

20th, and 27th). 

 Sgt. Carlie Morris attended the Fire Instructor course (February 10th, February 11th, 

February 12th and February 19th).  

 Department-wide Weekly Training (Week of February 6th) HazMat training. 

 Sgt. Matt Urbanowicz and FF Daniel Hill participated in Dive Team training on February 

12, 2023. 

 Sgt. Matt Urbanowicz and FF Daniel Hill participated in Dive Team training on February 

13, 2023. 

 Department-wide Weekly Training (Week of February 13th): Special Teams. 

 Lt. Jeffrey Young and Sgt. Scott Flohr participated in Drone Team training on February 

14, 2023. 

 Sgt. Matt Urbanowicz and FF Daniel Hill participated in Dive Team training on  

February 19, 2023. 

 Department-wide Weekly Training (Week of February 27th): Tech Rescue. 
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POLICE OPERATIONS 

MONTHLY ARREST SUMMARY 

02/03/23- 7:26 pm: 

A 49-year-old female Township resident was arrested at Hamburg Road near Cranmore for 

Operating While Intoxicated.  She was lodged in the Livingston County Jail.  The vehicle was 

turned over to a family member. 

 

02/04/23- 4:06 pm: 

A 45-year old male Township resident was arrested at Darwin Road & McGregor Road for 

Driving While License Suspended.  His vehicle was impounded and he was cited and released.   

 

02/04/23- 11:36 pm: 

A 37-year-old male Holly resident was arrested at Hamburg Road & Shadow Woods Lane for 

Operating While Intoxicated. His vehicle was impounded and he was lodged in the Livingston 

County Jail.  

 

02/15/23- 11:22 pm: 

A 33-year old male Canton resident was arrested at Langley Drive near Cordley Lake Road for 

Aggravated Assault.  He was transported to the hospital and released to the care of hospital 

personnel. 

 

02/18/23- 3:43 pm: 

An 18-year-old female Township resident was arrested at her home for Assault & Battery & 

Resisting/Obstructing a Police Officer.  She was lodged in the Livingston County Jail. 

 

02/19/23- 8:29 pm: 

A 45-year-old male Hartland resident was arrested at Hamburg Road & M-36 for Operating 

While Intoxicated.  He was lodged in the Livingston County Jail.  The vehicle was turned over to 

a family member. 

 

02/26/23- 8:30 pm: 

A 50-year-old male Township resident was arrested at Bernice Drive & Pettysville Road for 

Operating While Intoxicated.  His vehicle was impounded and he was lodged in the Livingston 

County Jail. 
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02/26/23- 10:58 pm: 

A 41-year-old male Township resident was arrested at Rush Lake Road &r Chambers Road for 

Operating While Intoxicated and Driving While License Suspended.  His vehicle was impounded 

and he was lodged in the Livingston County Jail.  

 
 
 
GENERAL POLICE INFORMATION: 

Marine Patrol: Regular marine patrols have ceased for the season. There were no 

reported incidents on the waterways this month. 

Lakelands Trail Patrol: Regular patrols on the Lakelands Trail ceased for the season. There 

were no reported incidents on the Trail this month. 

Red Barrel:   19 pounds of prescription drugs were removed from the red barrel  

    in front of the  police station during on February 1, 2023. 

 

FIRE OPERATIONS 

MONTHLY INCDENT SUMMARY: 

 

 

INCIDENT COUNT 

INCIDENT TYPE # INCIDENTS 

EMS 84 

FIRE 74 

TOTAL 158 

 
MAJOR INCIDENT TYPE # INCIDENTS % of TOTAL 

Fires 5 3.16% 

Rescue & Emergency Medical Service 84 53.16% 

Hazardous Condition (No Fire) 26 16.46% 

Service Call 24 15.19% 

Good Intent Call 2 1.27% 

False Alarm & False Call 17 10.76% 

TOTAL 158 100% 
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February, 2023 Total Runs by District 

North West 15 9.49% 

North East 21 13.29% 

South West 54 34.18% 

Southeast 62 39.24% 

Mutual Aid 6   3.80% 

Totals 158 100.00% 

Multiple Calls 53 33.54% 

 

Comparative Statistics ‐ 2022 vs 2023 by Month 
 

 February, 2022 February, 2023 % Change 

Fire 4 5    25.0%     Increase 

Medical 90 84      6.7%     Decrease 

Hazardous Condition 5 26  420.0%     Increase 

Service 20 24    20.4%     Increase 

Good Intent 5 2     60.0%    Decrease 

False Alarm / Cancel 13 17     30.8%    Increase 

Totals 137 158    15.3%    Increase 

Mutual Aid 6 6 No Change 

                                                                             

 

FIRE PREVENTION INFORMATION: 

Inspections: No inspections were completed this month as the department 

transitioned to the new RMS software program (First Due). The 

First Due program is now fully operational and training has been 

completed allowing for inspections to commence in March using 

the new software.  

Site Plan Reviews: 4 site plan reviews were completed during the month of February, 

2023. 

 


